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WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Monday 26th March 7.05 pm. Camp Waipu Cove Main Office

Waipu Cove

PUBLIC FORUM:  Nil

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King 

N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: J. Henderson




A. McCulloch/ M. Scott Carried
ATTENDING: K. & P. Baker

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 27th February 2012

Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 






A. McCulloch/ R. King Carried
MATTERS ARISING: None

CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards

27 Feb

K & B Stoneman
30 day rule

01 March
J & B Taylor

Request for leave Approved

12 March
R. Murray

Request acknowledgement of letter.

21 March
J. Draper

Monthly financial report for February 2012

Outwards

13 March
K & B Stoneman
30 day rule

13 March
R. Murray

Track 38 wrongly shut
2 Late Letters – Goldsmith – Confirmation that move to new site still approved; has been passed onto Management for filing with ASH records.

J. Taylor – recommendation for setting fees for 2012/13; to be discussed in Managers Report.

That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 






A. McCulloch/ R. King Carried

REPORTS:

· Financial Report (attached below) –.L. Judd stated that if a 6 month Term Deposit is broken the interest rate will fall drastically – it was agreed to accept the report and consider point 3 at a later date, after expenses have been looked at.

Moved: Report be accepted



L. Judd/ M. Scott Carried
· Management report (attached below) – Rubbish Truck; Quote for works reasonable as it has not been maintained. Estimate approved and the Subaru to be sign written and magnetic signs on Subaru to be transferred to the truck. Tree Work; Quotes to top Flame tree/ or remove the Flame tree as well as the Phoenix palms (which are dangerous). Group Bookings; Good to see increase. Fee Increase for; Powered Casual Sites – Powered sites to be charged out at $2 more per night all year (currently the same as Non-Powered). DeLuxe Kitchen Cabin 8  – The price to be $85 off peak and $160 peak bringing it between the Ensuite $220, and Kitchen cabin $120. Thanks to Jan Taylor for answering questions in this decision process.
Moved: Report be accepted 



L. Judd/ R. King Carried

· Surf Club Liaison Report – No matters arising

GENERAL BUSINESS:

· Bringing managers quarters up to standard : Painting should finish Thursday and carpet will be fitted. All looking very good and fresh. The quote for Mesh mosquito doors to be passed to new managers, discussed at a later date. Curtains will be washed but may need replacing.

· Management appointment – Anton Trist and Lucy Fernee from Christchurch will be commencing on Tuesday 10th April. The Board would like to welcome them.

· Hard awning policy – On inspection there were 66 Caravans with solid walls, 36 with awnings, 8 without awnings, 5 soft awnings. A total of 110 Caravans. At this point it should be NOTED that many have a high level of corrosion and tow bars are locked up so they could not be moved in the case of a fire (the adjacent caravans away from any involved in fire). ASH agreements will only be printed and sent when managers advise that the site complies, ie. Grey water containment, 30 day rule, hard awning, sub-frames roadworthy and tow ball accessible (if an extension needed for repairs arrangements made with managers), skirts around caravans.

A. McCulloch read aloud options as identified by R King, there was much discussion over the changes with so many being of a permanent nature. It was agreed that there should be changes to the rules as follows -  Moved: Introduction to begin, stating all applications must be made to the Board and approved, this to be written by A. McCulloch. Changes made to 3, 4, 6, and 7 removed and forwarded to board members for confirmation before publishing.








M. Scott/ R. King Carried

· Dune and beach monitoring – Fencing as per below to direct people to the accessways, alongside public education. Frequent users will have most influence on others, there are still some that are crossing  the fence for private usage of Track 37. The importance to the camp of healthy dunes cannot be overstated. It was agreed the Managers need to be informed of the situation and ideally the fences in place before December.
· Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – Waipu Easter Carnival Sat 7th April

Future Meetings – April 27th (Friday)

MEETING CLOSED AT              7.58      p.m.

FINANCIAL REPORT      

WCRB continues in a stable financial position. 

1. Year to Date Operating Revenue is $565K vs. $504K same period last year.

                                              Expenses   $485K vs. $478K           "

                                              Surplus         $80K  vs.  $26K            "

2. Year End June 2012 Forecast is Operating revenue $767K

                                                              Expenses                 $691K

                                                              Surplus                       $76K

3. There is a 6 month Term Deposit for $108K maturing end March 2012 and I recommend we re-invest for a longer term (like our other TD @ 18 months) to get a higher rate of interest.

Cheers.

John Henderson   

Managers Report March 2012

With the arrival of the new Managers after Easter this will be our final report. We would firstly like to thank all the staff, Annual Site Holders, casual campers and neighbours for their support of Brian and myself for the last four months. Rubbish Truck : On 24/12/11 the truck received a WOF with a warning regarding rust that is surfacing; now that we have had time to investigate the possibilities of remedial work consideration needs to be given as to whether this is replaced in the next financial year or worked on to give a further 2-3 years’ service. Our recommendation would be to do the remedial work; a quote has been received from Rowsell Panel beaters for approx. $3990 + GST (this includes sandblasting the areas that require work plus the actual panel replacements and basic painting). It would be appropriate for this to be scheduled the week after Easter as rubbish would be at a minimal (the truck would need to be away for approx 10 days) during which time we can utilise the trailer and car. This timing would also mean that all work is complete before the June WOF due date.

HazTech Certification : Brian is attending a HazTech course with regard to LPG & Diesel legislation on 27th March.

Ride on Mowers : Both mowers have now been fully serviced.

Tree Work : Given the inclement weather recently we are not as far ahead with this as would have been liked. The Flame Trees at the north end of the camp have been removed completely. The Pheonix Palms at the front of the office may well require the services of an arborist, as well as the Flame trees at the main entrance driveway – quotes will be obtained in this regard. 

Group bookings : Even given the weather of recent weeks we have had a number of new groups staying at the camp – a father & child group (some 40+ individuals), 3 new school groups which also utilised the Surf Club facilities.

Administration: From the administration side the next 2-3 weeks are busy with the letters/emails going out to casual campers as well as the Annual Site Holders agreements.

JR Distributors : Brian has negotiated with JR Distributors to supply (at no charge) double toilet roll holders for the Top (North) block and the locked block which will better utilise supplies and in the summer months save on staff time replenishing. 

We have enjoyed this past four months as Acting Managers. Regards to you all Brian & Jan

DUNE RESTORATION EXTENSION
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Red dotted - proposed accessways 

Yellow line- existing fencing

Information also available on www.waipucovereserve.co.nz Reserve Board

Board can be emailed direct at waipucovereserveboard@gmail.com 
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